City of Cleveland

CLEVELAND, TENNESSEE Police Department

Wes Snyder Chief of Police wsnyder@cityofclevelandtn.com

Phone: (423) 559-3311 Fax: (423) 559-3327



100 Church Street N.E. Cleveland, Tennessee 37311-5330

> Phone: (423) 476-1121 Fax: (423) 559-3315

Memo to File

May 29, 2008

On this date, Assistant Chief Gary Hicks met with Personnel Director Jeff Davis, Captains Wesley Dilbeck and Tommy McLain, and the following Police employees and their respective Supervisors:

Officers Jon Hammons, Bill Higdon, Dennis Hughes, and Nathan Thomas; Sgt. Matt Jenkins, Lt. Danny Chastain, Lt. Steve Tyson, and Lt. Lamar Anderson (Dennis Hughes was not available).

No accusations were made; however, the officers were warned about unbecoming and unacceptable behavior including, but not limited to, dating minors, porn on City-owned phones, consumption of alcoholic beverages while off-duty, snorting crushed pills, oral sex in public, and running from other law enforcement agencies.

Lt. Tyson will make Dennis Hughes aware of the warnings given during the meeting.

GMH/sj